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Dear Families 

We have had a very busy week in school.  The children’s learning continues apace.  

Some Year Five went to Richard Lander School to bake savoury and sweet scones 

(we will ensure that the rest of Year Five go soon), the children are finding out a 

great deal in their topics and our love of reading continues – from our youngest who 

are flying in their phonics to our oldest who are able to dig deep into their class texts. 
 

Sporting Achievements 

We are so proud of our Girls Football Team.  On Friday, they 

played several matches at Penryn College and became 

Cornwall champions!  Just as importantly, they played with 

great team spirit, supporting each other and cheering other 

teams on as well.  They are now off to Bristol in the Spring for the 

next round. 
 

Christmas Performances 

Rehearsals for our Christmas performances are well underway.  Thank you for your 

understanding in our decision to record these this year.  Please do make sure that 

you consent to your child being recorded in Arbor.  If you have any questions about 

this, please get in touch. 
 

Celebrations 

Today saw a lovely end to the month – our Superstar Assembly.  The parents of the 

children named below have already had a letter, telling them that their child has 

been noticed for going above and beyond in all that they do and they are now 

able to choose a book with their parents, which we will buy for them.   

This is to say a huge THANK YOU and WELL DONE for all that our Superstars do, from 

everyone at school. 

 

Class Superstar 

Mousehole Alba 

Godrevy Willow 

Longships Tully 

Pendeen Lara 

Carne Lilah 

Gwithian Ruby 

Lamorna Oscar 

Allen Connie 

Kenwyn Tilda 

Truro Finley 
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Children in Need 

Thank you SO much for all your generous donations last 

week, either via ParentPay or by sending in cash.  We are 

delighted to pass on £383.63 to Children in Need. 

 

Dry Tri 

We are delighted with the support everyone has given to this event 

– thank you!  We have already raised an amazing £…….!  If you still 

have any sponsorship money at home, please do send it in.  Mr 

Brandreth has already ordered 8 new gym mats and there will be a 

lot more new equipment to come!   

 

Baby News 

A huge congratulations to Mrs Martin and her husband who welcomed baby Jack 

to the world on Wednesday.  All are doing very well! 

 

Bag2School Advanced Notice   

Help us raise money for school and help the environment at the 

same time by collecting good quality clothing, bringing it to school 

on Friday 21st January 2022 by 9.00 am and Bag2School will buy it 

from us.  Thank you. 

 

Communications 

Remember to use the email hello@mounthawke.org or phone 01209 890230 if you 

need to speak to one of us, let us know about something or share something with us.  

Even though we can’t have a conversation at the classroom door or in the 

playground, we are still available.  Miss Biddick is usually on the gate every morning 

and afternoon too. 

 

All of us here at school would like to wish you a very happy and safe weekend. 
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Friends of Mount Hawke Academy School PTA (FOMHS) News 

 

FOMHS PTA needs new members! Some of the committee will have to stand down this year 

after being in the post for 3 years. Anyone can join in, help, contribute ideas, or time, so 

please do go onto Facebook, find our closed group - FOMHS and request to join us, or 

contact the school office. Everyone is welcome!  

Panto! 

This year’s pantomime is booked... oh yes it is! FOMHS have secured an online production of 

Cinderella, starring the children's entertainer Peter Duncan which will be shown to all children 

in school, or anyone who is self-isolating. You can make a donation for the Pantomime via 

ParentPay, £2 per child please.  

Elf Trail 

The everso Christmassy Mount Hawke Elf Trail is on again around the village of Mount Hawke 

from 1st December. You can pay via ParentPay to be sent a trail map and entry form via 

email and a link to an online Google Map with all the elf houses pinned so you can zoom in 

on a smart phone as you walk the trail. This year we have even more elf houses – 80, 

including 8 special themed houses at the Millennium Green. 

Rainbow Raffle 

We are holding a Christmas Rainbow Raffle during December. We will be raffling a minimum 

of 10 hampers, with a small class competition for best hamper. The rainbow became a 

special symbol last year so we thought a rainbow themed raffle would be a fitting way to 

finish the year.  

PLEASE BRING DONATIONS IN BY END OF TODAY, FRIDAY 26th NOVEMBER, in your colour into 

class or to Reception and FOMHS will package the items up into colour themed hampers. 

Please make sure all items are new and unopened and no refrigerated items, thank you. You 

can donate anything as long as your colour is in, or on there; snacks, gifts, chocolate, 

candles, stationary, hair accessories, toiletries, food items, ornaments, prints, books, bottles 

(alcoholic and non-alcoholic), jewellery, Christmas decorations, toys and games. We can 

also accept vouchers and freebies from local businesses.  

 

The hamper colours are: 

 

Mousehole: Red Godrevy: Orange 

Longships: Yellow Pendeen: Green 

Carne: Blue Gwithian: Purple 

Lamorna: Red Allen: Yellow 

Kenwyn: Green Truro: Blue 

 

RAFFLE TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE TO BUY ON PARENT PAY FROM NOW UNTIL SUNDAY12TH 

DECEMBER. 

Tickets cost £1.00 which gives 1 entry into the draw. You are, of course, welcome to purchase 

more than 1 ticket if you wish.  The draw will be held on Monday 13th December.  

 

Alison Jobbins 

Chair of Friends of Mount Hawke School (PTA) 
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